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SMC – Patients Representation Group 
Meeting on 14th September 2015 at 2.30 p.m.

Attendees:

Kishor Pala (KP)		-	Chairman
Ann Thompson (AT)	-	PRG member
Marie Knight (MK)	-	PRG member
Jan Cheetham (JC)	-	PRG Member
Maureen Horton (MH)	-	PRG Member
Toni Hartwell (TH)	-	Practice Manager

Apologies:	

	Item No
	Agenda item and discussion

	1
	Welcome: KP welcomed everyone to the meeting.

	2
	Apologies: There we no apologies – however, we should be mindful that due to the meetings being held during Surgery hours, the GPs are not able to attend.

	3
	New members: No new members have been identified

	4
	Minutes of the last meeting:  These were accepted as an accurate record of the meeting.

	5
	Matters arising: 
a) CQC Visit – TH reported that there was no visit, most likely due to insufficient resources. It is more than likely that we will be visited next year.
b) The noticeboard has been relocated to the “pre-reception area”. It needs to be updated, e.g. including MH photo.
c) Diabetes information evening – AT managed to contact the Diabetes staff at GEH and there is an agreement to deliver an evening information session. 
d) Patient Questionnaire needs to be updated to exclude questions 3, 10, 11, 20 & 22. Three new questions to b added, 1) In the last 12 months, do you think your Surgery experience has a) improved, b) no change or c) become worse. (If “c” – please provide details); 2) Do you feel that information sessions on particular medical conditions would be helpful, if so which? 3) Would you be interested in being part of a “virtual” PPG? 
e) The PRG members felt that setting up a virtual group is a good idea, since it could engage with other patients that are not able to commit the time and/or attend during the day.


	6
	Letter of 18th August 2015: TH and KP elaborated on the reasons for sending the letter. It was felt by the entire group that members come from a wide range of backgrounds with a broad range of experience, which adds a lot of value. It was felt that whilst the discussions during the meetings were robust & meaningful, that actions were not always carried out. 

	7
	Way forward for PRG: The group then discussed how to enable the group to be more effective. It was agreed that after the meetings, the minutes will be produced with actions shown at the bottom in the form of a table, showing actions, person responsible, their telephone number and date action is to be completed by. It was agreed that MK will take responsibility for following up with respective colleagues that actions are completed.


	8
	Virtual PRG: Referring to 5e) above, it was agreed to explore how the virtual group could be formed and how it would function. TH explained that there was interest from a considerable number of patients to be part of a virtual group. It was also agreed that an information sheet will be produced that will collect names and e-mail addresses of patients interested in becoming part of the group. The way forward agreed was that a specific question (to be agreed by the PRG) would be formulated and sent by e-mail to the members of the virtual group, e.g. 2 weeks before the SMC PRG physical meeting and invite responses within a week. These responses will then be collected by TH and categorised. This would then be discussed at the SMC PRG meeting.

	9
	Dates of future meetings: The next meeting is planned to be held on Wednesday 18th November 2015 at 11.00 a.m. and then on 13th January 2015 at 11.00 a.m.

	10
	AOB:
a) The repairs to the roof are expected to be completed in the next 8 weeks;
b) Patients can post reviews of their experience at their GP Surgery at NHS Choices website. It is unfortunate that in many instances – reviews are posted only when bad experiences occur. We should inform our patients that this website exists and that if they were able to post reviews of their experiences at the Surgery – this could help present a much fairer reflection of the SMC.
c) Flu clinics are being promoted much earlier and with higher visibility. The flu clinics have been planned to take place on 3rd October between 8.30 and 10.00 a.m.; 5th October between 2.00 and 4.00 p.m.; 8th 15th and 22nd October between 4.00 and 6.00 p.m.; 29th October between 8.30 and 11.00 a.m.
d) AT and JC will attend the flu clinic on 3rd October – to raise the profile of the PRG and to encourage completion of the patient questionnaires; MH and MK will attend the flu clinic on 8th October (same remit). KP will review which dates he can attend the flu clinic. 
e) On Monday 21st September, Healthwatch Warwickshire will be visiting the Surgery at 8.30 a.m. They will speak to patients and provide the Surgery with feedback from their observations. It is an independent organisation that has been given the right to go into any medical establishment to talk to patients. MH will meet with them.  

	11
	Close: The meeting closed at 16.00 hours.



ACTIONS

	No
	Action
	By whom
	Telephone number
	By when

	1
	Organise diabetes Information evening: 
a) Produce list of diabetes patients and gauge interest to information evening and liaise with AT;
b) If there is sufficient interest, organise a date and time with GEH;
	

TH



TH
AT
	

76386344



76386344
76396118
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End of September



October/November 

	2
	Produce list of potential Virtual Group members and make contact with them. 
	TH
	76386344
	End of October

	3
	Amend patient questionnaire 
and circulate to PRG members
	TH
	76386344
	25th September 2015

	4
	Attend Flu clinics and support completion of patient questionnaires:
a) AT and JC 
b) MH and MK
c) KP will advise

	
	

76396118/07725576938
76384720/76343978
	

3rd October
8th October

	5
	Update notice board
	JC
MK
	07725576938
76343978
	Need a date

	6
	Attend Healthcare Warwickshire visit
	MH
	76384720
	21st September 2015

	7
	Check to establish if the surgery needs a licence to operate a lottery.
	MH
	76384720
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